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  On January 17, 2008, the Public Service Commission 

granted a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public 

Need (Certificate) to New York Electric & Gas Corporation (NYSEG 

or the Certificate Holder), authorizing, subject to conditions, 

the construction and operation approximately 29.8 miles of new 

or rebuilt 115 kilovolt (kV) transmission lines, the 

construction of a new 354/115 kV substation, and related 

equipment upgrades at several existing substations in Tompkins 

and Cortland Counties, pursuant to Public Service Law (PSL) 

Article VII.     

In a petition filed on April 15, 2025, pursuant to PSL 

Section 122(4) (Amendment Petition), the Certificate Holder 

requests a Certificate amendment that would authorize it to 

upgrade the Clarks Corners 345/115 kV substation in Lapeer, 

Cortland County, expand the existing stormwater retention basins 

and rebuild the access road, and partially rebuild portions of 

Lines 715, 716, 945, and 947. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that comments on the Amendment 

Petition are requested by June 3, 2025.  Comments should be 

submitted electronically, by going to www.dps.ny.gov, clicking 
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on “File Search” (located under the heading “Commission Files”), 

entering “06-T-1298” in the “Search by Case Number” field, and 

then clicking on the “Post Comments” box located at the top of 

the page.  Those unable to file electronically may mail their 

comments to the Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, New 

York State Public Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, 

Albany, New York, 12223-1350; however, electronic filing is 

strongly encouraged.  All comments submitted to the Secretary 

will be posted on the Department’s website and will become part 

of the record in this proceeding.   

 

 

          

 (SIGNED)  MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
   Secretary 


